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acid, of a mixture of butyl esters pro-
duced by transesterification of an edi-
ble vegetable oil using 1-butanol. Fol-
lowing sulfation, the reaction mixture
is washed with water and neutralized
with aqueous sodium or potassium hy-
droxide. Prior to sulfation, the butyl
oleate reaction mixture meets the fol-
lowing specifications:

(1) Not less than 90 percent butyl ole-
ate.

(2) Not more than 1.5 percent unsa-
ponifiable matter.

(b) The additive is used or intended
for use at a level not to exceed 2 per-
cent by weight in an aqueous emulsion
in dehydrating grapes to produce rai-
sins, whereby the residue of the addi-
tive on the raisins does not exceed 100
parts per million.

[57 FR 12711, Apr. 13, 1992]

§ 172.275 Synthetic paraffin and suc-
cinic derivatives.

Synthetic paraffin and succinic de-
rivatives identified in this section may
be safely used as a component of food,
subject to the following restrictions:

(a) The additive is prepared with 50
percent Fischer-Tropsch process syn-
thetic paraffin, meeting the definition
and specifications of § 172.615, and 50
percent of such synthetic paraffin to
which is bonded succinic anhydride and
succinic acid derivatives of isopropyl
alcohol, polyethylene glycol, and poly-
propylene glycol. It consists of a mix-
ture of the Fischer-Tropsch process
paraffin (alkane), alkyl succinic anhy-
dride, alkyl succinic anhydride iso-
propyl half ester, dialkyl succinic an-
hydride polyethylene glycol half ester,
and dialkyl succinic anhydride poly-
propylene glycol half ester, where the
alkane (alkyl) has a chain length of 30–
70 carbon atoms and the polyethylene
and polypropylene glycols have molec-
ular weights of 600 and 260, respec-
tively.

(b) The additive meets the following
specifications: Molecular weight, 880–
930; melting point, 215°–217 °F; acid
number, 43–47; and saponification num-
ber, 75–78.

(c) It is used or intended for use as a
protective coating or component of
protective coatings for fresh grape-
fruit, lemons, limes, muskmelons, or-
anges, sweetpotatoes, and tangerines.

(d) It is used in an amount not to ex-
ceed that required to produce the in-
tended effect.

§ 172.280 Terpene resin.

The food additive terpene resin may
be safely used in accordance with the
following prescribed conditions:

(a) The food additive is the beta-
pinene polymer obtained by polym-
erizing terpene hydrocarbons derived
from wood. It has a softening point of
112 °C–118 °C, as determined by ASTM
method E28–67 (Reapproved 1982),
‘‘Standard Test Method for Softening
Point By Ring-and-Ball Apparatus,’’
which is incorporated by reference.
Copies may be obtained from the Amer-
ican Society for Testing Materials, 1916
Race St., Philadelphia, PA 19103, or
may be examined at the Office of the
Federal Register, 800 North Capitol
Street, NW., suite 700, Washington, DC
20408.

(b) It is used or intended for use as
follows:

(1) As a moisture barrier on soft gela-
tin capsules in an amount not to ex-
ceed 0.07 percent of the weight of the
capsule.

(2) As a moisture barrier on powders
of ascorbic acid or its salts in an
amount not to exceed 7 percent of the
weight of the powder.

[42 FR 14491, Mar. 15, 1977, as amended at 49
FR 10104, Mar. 19, 1984]

Subpart D—Special Dietary and
Nutritional Additives

§ 172.310 Aluminum nicotinate.

Aluminum nicotinate may be safely
used as a source of niacin in foods for
special dietary use. A statement of the
concentration of the additive, ex-
pressed as niacin, shall appear on the
label of the food additive container or
on that of any intermediate premix
prepared therefrom.

§ 172.315 Nicotinamide-ascorbic acid
complex.

Nicotinamide-ascorbic acid complex
may be safely used in accordance with
the following prescribed conditions:

(a) The additive is the product of the
controlled reaction between ascorbic
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